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Minutes of the Meeting held at Community, 108 Northampton Road, Earls Barton 
on Monday 11 June 2018

Present: Cllrs P Morrall (Chair), J Bond, M Cahill, B Chapman, S Dodds, S Glover, R Gough (left the meeting at 8.30pm), W Mills, L Morrison, M Perkins, B Rice, C Wells .

096/18 Public Speaking Time
Members of the public attended to address the Parish Council regarding grounds maintenance on verges in the village and the cemetery and concerns over crimes reported in the village.

097/18 Apologies for Absence
It was resolved to approve apologies for absence from Cllr Abbott. Best wishes were sent to Cllr Abbott for her speedy recovery.

098/18 Declarations of Pecuniary Interest
None were declared. 

099/18 Minutes of the Meeting of 14 May 2018
It was resolved to adopt the minutes as a correct record.

100/18 Accounts
It was resolved to pay the following accounts:
	Chq no
	Payee
	Details 
	£

	4509
	Raybell & Sons
	Repairs to footpath in the Rec
	  576.00

	4510
	Hevey Building Supplies
	Replacement fencing and pins
	    94.80

	4511
	G Burley & Sons
	Grounds Maintenance (May 2018)
	2309.99

	4512
	Mrs R Smart
	Currys/PC World – Parish Council laptop
	  468.00

	4513
	R Bond
	VAS Maintenance (May 2018)
	    65.00

	4514-18
	Salary Costs
	Clerk/Senior Y-Club Leaders/Tax/NI/Pension
	2930.85

	4519
	Rialtas Business Solutions
	Accounts Package
	  763.20

	Sports Fund
	Hewitsons LLP
	Legal Advice for Sports Development (land t/f)
	  504.00



101/18 Planning 
(a) Planning Applications Received:
WP/18/00211/FUL – to construct a decking area to the top end of the car park, with timber lean-to structure along one boundary wall, and four parasols.  The deck will be partitioned off from the car park with glass & aluminium screens, with a hinged access door – additional drawing 17602 – 8 The Square
WP/18/00293/FUL – substitution of house type 2228 to 2228B (plot 14) – 15 Cleavers View
WP/18/00302/FUL – proposed alterations to provide 3 new dormers on rear elevation and a single storey side extension with 3 Velux rooflights – 47 Mears Ashby Rd
Following discussion, it was agreed that no comments were required on the applications received.

102/18 Finance & Projects
(a) Agreement to move salary costs from EB Youth Club to salary on the budget – it was agreed that the funding allocated to Youth Club for staffing costs be moved to Salary on the current budget.
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103/18 Police/Community Safety
(a) Crime Figures and Report – PC Scott Desrocher attended to address the members.  He advised that 19 crimes were recorded in May.  He also advised that 187 crimes were reported in the year 2017/18, a reduction of 7 from the previous year.  PC Desrocher reassured members present that of the sexual offences reported between February and April 2018, only one was an offence involving a stranger (an exposure) and that he was confident that this was an isolated incident.  He reassured members that the police do regularly visit the village but that visible policing is difficult due to low staffing numbers.  However, the police were praised for their good response to emergency situations.  PC Desrochers acknowledged that drug offences was an issue across the area and that they need information to be reported in order to build a case and deal any problems.  It was also noted that local police are engaging with Earls Barton Primary School to raise awareness of the consequences of violent offences.
(b) Joint Action Group Meeting – a meeting was held on 23 May.  Matters raised by EBPC have been dealt with above. 

104/18 Sports and Leisure Development
A positive meeting was held with DWH regarding a number of matters, including proposed changes to the pitch layout.  A response to the meeting is being awaited.  The land transfer is still being dealt with by the solicitors.  Pitch development is to begin this month and the Project Management Team will begin work on putting plans together for the development of the facility, using a phased approach, and looking into fundraising. 

105/18 Purdah Procedures for Parish Councils 
The Clerk provided information on what the Parish Council can do in the run up to local elections.

106/18 Grounds Maintenance
(a) Grass Cutting in the Village – Alan Wadsworth of Burleys attended the meeting.  He answered questions raised by members regarding the grounds maintenance around Earls Barton.  He accepted that the service currently being delivered was not to standard.  He assured us that the team would be working in the village all week to get on top of the mowing and asked members to advise if any areas had been missed.  EBPC advised that they would need to see a significant improvement in the work being carried out and would require assurances that Burleys have the resources in place to carry out the work in line with the specification.  It was resolved that the matter be referred to the Grounds Maintenance Committee for further discussion and to make a decision on the future of the contract.
(b) Grounds Maintenance Committee – it was agreed that a meeting of the Grounds Maintenance Meeting be held on Tuesday 19 June 2018.

107/18 Lease at Pioneer Sports Field
It was resolved that EBPC agree to paying the additional legal costs involved in extending the lease to 10 years and that Earls Barton United Football Club be asked to cover the additional charge.

108/18 Highways & Maintenance
(a) Junction Churchill Road/Broad Street – the Clerk outlined the proposals drawn up by NCC Highways.  It was noted that NCC Highways are unable to fund any of the proposed changes.  As EBPC does not have funds in the budget to cover the works proposed, it was agreed that works cannot progress at this time.
(b) West Street – the Clerk was asked to contact NCC Highways regarding proposals to move the double yellow lines, allowing parking on West Street further into the village and giving more of a line of site for oncoming vehicles.  It was agreed that a public meeting be held to update local residents once a response has been received and PCSO Hurst returns to his full duties.
(c) Hardwater Crossing – it was agreed that a letter be sent to NCC Highways and local MPs regarding the delayed work to repair the bridge on Hardwater Crossing.
(a) Planters on The Square – it was noted that an offer from a local resident to place planters on The Square has been withdrawn.

109/18 Northamptonshire County Council Correspondence
(a) As Cllr Gough left the meeting prior to the agenda item, no report was given.  Concerns regarding the lack of attendance for this item by the County Councillor was noted and it was resolved that a letter be sent to the Leader of Northamptonshire County Council from the Chair regarding the County Councillors lack of attendance and lack of a report at recent meetings.  
(a) Earls Barton Library – a sub-committee of members of EBPC and Friends of Earls Barton Library has been formed to look at the future of Earls Barton Library.  It was noted that a business plan will not be accepted by NCC without proof that funds are available for the group to purchase the library building.  The group are taking legal advice on how to move forward.  It was resolved that EBPC send a letter to NCC asking that the bid for EB Library can be made based on the premise of renting the library building rather than buying it.

110/18 Other Correspondence
(a) Earls Barton Youth Club – thank you letter was noted.

Date of Next Meeting
Monday 9 July 2018 – 7.15pm

It should be noted that these minutes are subject to the approval of Earls Barton Parish Council

Rosemary Smart – Clerk to the Council
01604 812850	theclerk.ebpc@gmail.com 	www.earlsbarton.gov.uk
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